ST. ATTRACTA'S JNS SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER Welcome back You are all welcome back to a new school year and we extend a particular warm greeting to our new Junior Infants and their families. We also extend a "Céad Míle Fáilte" to Mr Dylan O'Connor, Ms. Laura Woulfe and Ms Emma Muldowney, who have joined our staff. We also bid a fond farewell to Ms Niamh Slack together with her family who have relocated to Co Mayo in July. The school very much appreciates Niamh's commitment and contribution to teaching and learning both as a class teacher and in her role as Assistant Principal over the last number of years. We wish her and her family success and happiness in their new adventure. Below are some reminders to help maintain our smooth transition back to school... **Emergency Contact details** As you are aware we use Aladdin Connect to communicate with you as parents/guardians. However, this is not how you contact class teachers. Please review the information that you have already provided on Aladdin Connect and ensure that it is accurate and up to date and has the approval of the named emergency contacts. The Board of Management requires that each parent provides details of two emergency contacts who are **local to the school** in the event of us not being able to contact you if your child becomes ill at school. Ideally the named contacts should be able to reach the school within 15 minutes of being called on to collect the child. Please be aware that there must be mutual consent by both parents in relation to the emergency contact details that you provide. In the absence of mutual consent the contact details provided by the parent with whom the child normally resides will be accepted as the default contact. **Class Whats App Groups** A number of parents have enquired about setting up class Whats App Groups. While this a is a very nice thought especially in relation to including new parents, please note that the Board of Management precludes the school from facilitating the setting up of Whats App Groups due to GDPR considerations, and as to do so would mean the school could be deemed responsible in the event of inappropriate postings being made. Similarly in compliance with GDPR the school is not in a position to share the names or other contact details of the children in your child's class. To this end, I would also like to stress that if you have any concerns in relation to your child or any other school related issue, it is always preferable to communicate these directly to the school rather than using a social media platforms (like Whats App or Facebook) as the school is not in a position to address matters of an unsubstantiated nature. **Enrolments for September 2023** We will publish our Annual Admissions Notice later in the month. This will confirm dates from which applications will be accepted as well as the closing date for completed applications.





